Dear Visiting Undergraduate Student:
Welcome, and thank you for your interest in the International courses of the Bioethics Department at Case Western Reserve University. We hope that you find the following information helpful as you prepare to enroll. A visiting student is defined as “one who is attending another college or university and who wishes to transfer to that institution any credits that may be earned at Case Western Reserve University.” 

In order to register for classes at Case and complete the requirements of our Department, you will need to complete all of the following steps:
· Let me and my assistant, Deborah Hawkins (dxh146@case.edu), know of your interest in our program.  Beth can send or fax you a packet of registration materials for the course.  These are our materials for the program and trip. They do not enroll you at Case Western Reserve University.  
· To enroll at Case Western Reserve University, complete the following Non-Degree Application form: http://www.case.edu/provost/ugstudies/fallspringapp.doc.  Read carefully the information in “Conditions for Visiting Student Enrollment” when applying for Fall or Winter courses. This is a fillable  pdf form and may be either e-mailed to ugstudies@case.edu or mailed to:

Office of Undergraduate Studies
Sears Building, Room 357
Case Western Reserve University
10900 Euclid Avenue

Cleveland, OH 44106-7028.
Please send a copy of it to me (mln10@case.edu) and Deborah Hawkins (dxh146@case.edu ) at the same time so that we can act as your intermediary, if needed. 
· For additional information on how to register and answers to “Frequently Asked Questions,” please consult the Visiting Student Welcome Page. 
· Once your application has been approved, you will receive an e-mail confirmation or letter of acceptance from the Office of Undergraduate Studies. This e-mail or letter will have instructions that will enable you to register using SIS, the new Student Information System.  You will need to file a Course Selection Form http://www.case.edu/provost/registrar/forms/schedule.pdf.  If you prefer to register in person, you may do so by meeting with a dean at the Office of Undergraduate Studies in order to obtain a signed registration form. Please call the office at (216) 368-2928 for an appointment or contact Molly W. Berger, Associate Dean, (216) 368-4413 (molly.berger@case.edu).  You will then register at the Office of the Registrar, 110 Yost Hall, and submit your Course Selection Form.
· All students who register are automatically billed for the Student Medical Plan. If you have comparable coverage (e.g., Blue Cross/Blue Shield, Kaiser), you are eligible to waive the Medical Plan fee. The Medical Plan can be waived on-line at http://studentaffairs.case.edu/medicalplan/student/waiver.html. 
· Paying your course fees and tuition credits.  
· The fees for the course are separate from the cost of visiting student enrollment. The Department of Bioethics International Program offers small scholarships to applicants in financial need. The application is included in the packet.  We prefer that your course fees be paid in full before the trip begins, but exceptions can be made if arranged in advance.
· The only invoice that you will receive for your tuition credits will be via your Case e-mail account; therefore, it is very important to activate your Case account. Contact the Bursar’s Office (216-368-2226 or bursar@case.edu) for more specific information, or refer to the following pages: http://www.case.edu/finadmin/controller/bursar/invoiceFall2007.pdf.
· Case tuition rates can be found at http://www.case.edu/finadmin/controller/bursar/tuition.htm
· We require that all of the forms included in our packet be returned to us before the course.  We prefer to receive them by mail, along with your non-refundable application fee of $250.  The packet includes:
· two checklists (one to be returned to us and one for your own information); 

· a Lovette Scholarship Application form; 

· three Case Release Forms that must be signed, dated, returned by mail as they are legal documents.  The forms are: Disclosure and Release of Claims Form;  Photo Release form; a Statement of Responsibility.
· an Emergency Contact Information sheet
· And, finally, we will need copies (facsimiles) of the following documents:
· your passport (please mail rather than fax).  We have detailed instructions on how to apply for a passport if you should need them.  Please apply as soon as you decide to take the course if you do not already have one.

· if you are a foreign national and need a visa to enter the country of the course, please let us know immediately. You will require several documents from us to apply.  Once you have applied and received the visa, please send us a copy.  If you should have difficulty determining whether you need a visa, please ask us.  
· a copy of your insurance card or proof of insurance.  
I have tried to make a complicated process as clear as possible.  If there are questions about fees (cost of course and tuition/credit) or the application process in general, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Sincerely,

Michelle L. Champoir, M.A. 
Director, International Education Programs 
Department of Bioethics 
Case Western Reserve University 
School of Medicine 
10900 Euclid Avenue 
Cleveland, Ohio 44106-4976 
email: mln10@case.edu 
http://www.case.edu/med/bioethics/international.htm 
office(216)-368-5377; fax (216)-368-8713
